
 

 

 
Press Communiqué 

 
Metro Express Project 

Closure of Right Hand Lane of Swami Sivananda Avenue and Jerningham Avenue 

between its junctions with Malartic Street and Phoenix-Plaisance Road (A10), Curepipe 

The public is hereby informed that major works in the context the Metro Express Project will be 
carried out along Swami Sivananda Avenue/Jerningham Avenue at Curepipe between Malartic 
Street and Phoenix-Plaisance Road (A10) as from Wednesday 4th December 2019 and for a 
period of 6 months. 
 
Accordingly, the right-hand lane of Swami Sivananda Avenue and Jerningham Avenue between 
Malartic Street and Phoenix-Plaisance Road (A10) will be closed to traffic. Traffic will be 
diverted onto the remaining lane in each direction. 
 
The bus stop located near Pather Pharmacy on Jernigham Avenue will be cancelled 
temporarily.  
 
Traffic signs will be set up to inform and guide road users on the approach to the works area. 
Traffic will also be controlled by the Police during during rush hours. 
 
Drivers are strongly advised to exercise caution when approaching the works area and to drive 
within the prevailing speed limit.  
 
The Ministry regrets for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual collaboration and 
cooperation of the public. 
    

 
  02 December 2019     Ministry of Land Transport and Light Rail  

 
 


